
Union Township Board of Supervisors 
Minutes/ Regular Meeting 

June 5, 2018 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Union Township Board of Supervisors was held on June 5, 2018 with 
all Supervisors present.  The following were also in attendance:   Jeffery Brouse, Roadmaster, Nelson 
Poe, Carolyn Conner (UCRC) and Garth Conner. 
 
Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag. 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were called for and approved as read.  Motion to approve the May 
minutes was made by Billy Allred, seconded by Tom Reitz and carried. 
 
Roadmaster report:  *The generator has been serviced and the battery replaced.  *The Board gave 
approval for the Roadmaster to schedule a flagger service for the pipe replacements.  *Damage on the 
roof ridge cap was repaired.    
 
An update on the recycling grant was given by the Secretary.  A decision on the new grant should be 
received by November, 2018.  The remaining allocation from the old grant should also be received by 
November. 
 
The website information was discussed.  The Board decided to not have individual pictures of the staff 
and Supervisors posted on the site.   
 
The Chairman contacted Matt Beck with Penn DOT on the CSVT lighting pollution issue.  Mr. Beck stated 
that the lights being installed will be the standard 40’ above the cart-way and that there is no new 
innovation they are willing to consider.  Billy Allred will follow up with Rep. Keller, requesting that he 
send a letter to Penn DOT on the issue. 
 
Billy Allred attended the Public Officials meeting at Rep. Keller’s office and gave a report on the meeting. 
 
A representative with UGI will be scheduling a meeting with the Board regarding the Get Gas Program at 
Shirley Drive.  The Board agreed to have Nelson Poe be the project leader moving forward. 
 
The Right-To-Know Policy needs to be updated to reflect several changes in office information.  The 
updated policy must be posted on the website.  A motion was made by Billy Allred, seconded by Tom 
Reitz and carried, to give the Secretary the authority to update the policy and present it at the next 
meeting for approval. 
 
Discussion was held on upgrading the backhoe.  After discussion about purchasing a newer, but used 
backhoe, the Roadmaster suggested that purchasing a mini excavator would be more useful in pipe 
replacement and ditch cleaning and would cost less than a backhoe.  The Board agreed that adding this 
piece of equipment would be more beneficial than upgrading to a newer backhoe. 
 
A resident at 182 Park Road expressed a safety concern on sight issues at their driveway.  A motion was 
made by Billy Allred, seconded by Mark Bieber and carried to have the Secretary contact Penn DOT 
regarding this issue and request a traffic study if required. 
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The Lewisburg Triathlon Coordinator has requested assistance from the Union Township Fire Police for 
traffic control at the August 11th event.  The Fire Company will be responsible for giving the Fire Police 
permission to aid at this or any event. 
 
Billy Allred notified the Board that the CKCOG revised Agreement from last October should be reviewed.  
Atty. Lyons will review the Agreement so it can be discussed at the next meeting. 
 
Checks 3818-3845 were presented for payment for a total of $13,250.89.  A motion was made by Mark 
Bieber, seconded by Billy Allred and carried to approve bills as presented. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM. 
 
 
       Respectfully Submitted, 
       Wendy Yoder 
       Secretary 
 
 
 
General Fund   $135,635.84 
Equipment Fund $83,126.60 
State Fund  $94,161.22 
Total   $312,923.66 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


